THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF FINE ARTS LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

April 14, 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Robinson Gym University of Kansas

My dear Phog:

I had a big laugh over your letter of April twelfth. You certainly came through in big style. I tryed a little of that on my feet and it worked fine.

First thing I know, I'll find myself clear out in Tonganoxie, still on the go, with no sign of fatigue at all. If I had more time, I'd walk right on to Kansas City. It's got the stuff in it all right.

Many thanks. I'll make use of it. It should last me quite a while, maybe until the war is entirely over.

Kind regards.

Cordially yours,

D. M. Swarthout

Dean

Mr. Ralph E. Schaake, R. R. 2, Leavenworth, Kansas.

Dear Ralph:

Before you leave for your naval training I would like to ask that you return any keys you might have with you belonging to the department. I believe you have a key to the towel room, the faculty dressing room, and possibly the intramural office. I would appreciate it if you will send them to me at your early convenience.

With best wishes for your continued success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach. Mr. Dave Shirk, Coach, Augusta High School, Augusta, Kansas.

Dear Dave:

Last Saturday some of the boys who had taken the Navy examination on April 2nd asked me how they might make their selection of a university. I have this information from Dr. Woodruff, the Registrar, which I wish you would pass on to the boys. He tells me that when accepted by the Navy the boys will be given a list of schools from which they may make their choice.

I enjoyed the visit with you. Please tell Lawrence Kennedy hello for me.

Cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH

Mr. Phil Sydney, 524 N. Anthony, Anthony, Eansas.

Dear Mr. Sydney:

I am very happy to send you the picture of the Kansas basketball squad, which you requested.

With best wishes to you, I am

Sincerely yours,

FCA:AH Enc. Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

April 9, 1943 Anthony, Kamsas

Mr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education Varsity Basketball Coach Lawrence, Kansas

DearSir:

In reply to your letter of April 2, please send me the 8 X 10 picture of the Kansas University Basketball Squad for which I am enclosing forty cents.

Very truly yours

While Sydney

Phil Sydney

524 N. Anthony Anthony, Kansas

Miss Kathryn Ann Scipes, Slater, Missouri.

Dear Miss Scipes:

I am happy to have your letter and to know of your desire to attend the University this summer. I feel sure you will have no difficulty in obtaining as much employment as you will desire to handle in addition to your school work.

I have asked Miss Marie Miller, Assistant to the Adviser of Women, to send you the necessary forms to register for employment, and also information about living quarters at the University this summer.

After you receive this material if you have any further questions I shall be happy to hear from you. I hope you will stop in my office to say hello when you come to K. U. this summer.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Slater, Missouri April 6, 1943

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

Your letter of the 28th, received by Dr. E. Wayne Konrad, was given to me by him.

I appreciate very much that you feel that you may be of some help in obtaining employment for me. I plan to take a summer course preparatory to a technician course. I am writing to the registrar in regard to courses and hours.

I would appreciate it if you would send me the forms for registering for employment as you suggested in your letter, and any other information that might be of some aid to me.

Thank you again for your kind letter.

Sincerely yours,

Kathryn Ann Seipes

Mr. Harley Selfridge, Passo High School, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Harley:

A woman here from the East is inquiring about a summer camp for her son. I think he is under 16, either 14 or 15.

Are you still conducting your summer comp, and will you give me information so that I can pass it on to her? She will doubtless get in touch with you.

Thanking you, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH

Mr. Phil Sydney, 524 M. Anthony, Anthony, Kansas.

Dear Phil:

Thank you for your fine letter of March 24th.

We have an excellent 8x10 picture of the Kansas basketball team, which sells for 40%. If you would like to have one of those I will be happy to hear from you.

Sincerely yours,

FCA : AH

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

Joon but Dawker Quylence Ess bury à never gelté Mansas around an plumer Pit Otto O. Schwelfheilin 402 ne tring sp. Smit vos 7 light I B. T.C. # miami Beach Fla

524 M. anthony anthony, Kausas March 24, 1943

Alr. F. C. allen Vo Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

I have been reading most of the articles in the newspapers concerning the Namas University bashetball team this year, and I have admired this team very much.

If it is at all possible, I would appreciate your sending me a photograph of your 1943 basketball squad.

Please inform me if there is any charge for this service, and if so, I will remit at once.

Very Truly yours, Phil Lydney

CREDIT CARD

Date 4-1-43

Privilege of a charge account for the current year extended to

Dr. Forrest C. allen

All accounts due within 30 days from invoice date. Longer credit may be arranged only by pre-dated checks.

Kenneth Smith
GOLF CLUBS
HANDMADE TO FIT YOU
KANSAS CITY, MO.

GOLF CLUBS Hand made to fit You

Kenneth Smith KANSAS CITY, MISSOURI 3038 GILLHAM ROAD PHONE VALENTINE 0100

April First 1943

Dear Dr. Allen:

Your 1943 credit card is enclosed ... also we are mailing on our latest booklets and chart in case you may not have your copy.

Yes, we continue to be of service to our golfing friends. We do urge, however, that orders be sent in early, because a little later we may not be able to give as good service as is possible now.

Besides working short-handed, we are doing some development work for the war effort, and this may mean very limited service for our golf customers later in the season.

While golf is losing some of its frills, it's still the grand old game ... still fun ... and more important, it means relaxation for tired minds and bodies ... so let's keep on playing golf for our health's sake:

Sincerely yours-

Kenneth Smith

NewAddress for Mail:

LENEXA, KANSAS

KS/ez

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director of Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas Hop Jer Jer Minister